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*D.P.W.   WINTER   NEWSLETTER*

The winter weather has arrived bringing our Dial-A-Truck program and curbside brush/leaf pick up to an end.  We are also no longer taking scrap metal drop off at the Sewer Plant.  All of these programs will be reinstated in the spring.
A reminder to our motoring and pedestrian traffic:  OUR SNOWPLOWS CAN NOT STOP QUICKLY.  They are very heavy vehicles and once in motion, they can not stop on a dime.  So, please exercise caution when you see our plows out.  Thank you.

We would also like to remind you that when clearing snow from your driveway or sidewalks it is not a good practice to deposit snow into the roadway.  This is a very unsafe practice and would present you with a liability issue if it were to cause a motor vehicle accident. 

We would also like to suggest that residents “adopt a hydrant” throughout the winter.  A few minutes spent shoveling the fire hydrant in front of your home would be time well spent if it was needed to put out a house fire.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your family the happiest of holidays and a safe and healthy New Year!

{Department of Public Works hours are Monday–Friday, 7am-3 pm.  If you have a water or sewer emergency outside of our normal hours of operation, you can call the Village Police Department and they will dispatch our on-call crew.}
